
Newsletter
VILLAGE OF BARNESVILLE

Spring 2024  Edition - Volume 3 | Issue 1

Published by the Village of Barnesville, Ohio

www.barnesvilleohio.gov

from the mayor's desk

Hello Barnesville,

I am deeply grateful for the support and encouragement I've received 
since I began my journey in this new role. The first two months have 
been filled with learning about the day-to-day operations of our 
Village. This period has deepened my understanding and 
appreciation of what makes Barnesville not just a place to live, but a 
true community to call home.

Looking ahead, I'm excited about what we can achieve together. Let's 
continue to collaborate, innovate, and invest our efforts to further 
improve our community. Our goal is not only to preserve the unique 
charm and livability of Barnesville but also to enhance it, ensuring it 
remains an exceptional place to live, work, and visit.

Together, we possess the capability to create an even brighter future 
for our town. I am eager to embark on this journey with you, exploring 
the limitless possibilities that lie ahead.

Jake Hershberger
Mayor

Jake Hershberger
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Important Phone Numbers
Police

740-425-1976
---------------------------------------

Fire Dept. (Non-Emergency)
740-425-3054

---------------------------------------
EMS (Non-Emergency)

740-425-3368
---------------------------------------

Emergency
911

---------------------------------------
Mayor

740-619-0279 or 740-425-3444
---------------------------------------

Fiscal Office/Income Taxes
740-425-3444

---------------------------------------
Water Dept.

740-425-3672
---------------------------------------

Street Dept.
740-425-4501

---------------------------------------
Parks & Recreation

740-425-3012

Follow Us
@VillageofBarnesville
@BarnesvillePolice
@BarnesvilleFireAndEMS

@BarnesvilleOH

Barnesville PD Webchecks® Hours
The Barnesville Police Department offers Electronic 
Fingerprinting Services. Hours were extended in December and 
are now 9:00 AM-5:30 PM Monday-Friday. We are able to 
perform Ohio BCI and FBI database Webchecks, Florida Level 2 
Background Checks, Fingerprint Capture, and Fingerprint Cards. 
Appointments are required and must be made online by visiting 
http://www.fastfingerprints.com. For questions, contact the 
Barnesville Police Department 740-425-1976.

Go Shamrocks!

Income Tax Reminder
The Village of Barnesville contracts with the Regional Income 
Tax Agency (R.I.T.A.) to manage our municipal tax collections. 
R.I.T.A. offers residents and businesses free online filing and 
payment options. For questions or additional information call 
1-800-860-7482 or visit ritaohio.com, or contact the 
Fiscal/Income Tax Office 740-425-3444.

Annual CodeRED Test Completed
The Village of Barnesville sent out the annual test of the 
emergency alert system CodeRED on Friday, March 1, 2024 at 
1:00 PM. Subscribers received a test alert by phone call, text, and 
email. This allows us to ensure the system is operational. An 
optional survey is being conducted at this time. To take the 
survey visit www.barnesvilleohio.com or scan the QR code on 
page 10 of the Newsletter.

Cemetery Cleanup
Residents are asked to remove grave decorations from all village 
operated cemeteries. These include Crestview, Northern, and 
Southern Cemeteries. The Village of Barnesville requests all 
decorations are to be removed by March 15th as part of the 
annual spring clean up. Decorations not removed by this date 
will be disposed of by the cemetery staff.

Spring Street Sweeping

Park Pool Opening Date

Council Meeting Agendas Online

The Village Street Department will begin sweeping streets onces 
the weather improves. Be on the lookout for flyers to be placed 
on vehicles for no parking days to allow street sweeping of your 
street.

Park Pool opening date is set for Saturday, May 25, 2024!

The Friday or prior days to the upcoming Council Meetings the 
Meeting agendas will be posted online. Visit 
www.barnesvilleohio.com to view meeting agendas.
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Do your part and help public works by 
keeping the roadways clear and allow room 
for the plows to move through.
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keeping the roadways clear and allow room 
for the plows to move through.
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Do your part and help public works by 
keeping the roadways clear and allow room 
for the plows to move through.

Village update

   Spring is just around the corner and it will soon be mowing season so 
it is a good time for residents to clean up their properties. The annual 
cemetery clean-up will take place on March 15th so grave decorations 
need to be removed by that date or they will be disposed of and 
speaking of mowing the Village is looking for seasonal workers for 
mowing of all village owned properties with applications available at the 
Barnesville Water Department. 

   The Village is currently working with ODOT on the Tunnel & Trail 
Project. The Village has been awarded 2.8 million dollars for this project 
to provide drainage and a liner for the tunnel complete with lighting as 
well as wing walls for bank stabilization and a paved walkway from 
South Street to St. Rt. 147 along Railroad Street.

   The Village has been awarded FEMA funding through ODNR Division 
of Dam Safety to repair the slip at the Rotary Lake at Barnesville 
Memorial Park and we are hopeful that project will be completed this 
summer.

    Residents have been wondering why Reservoir # 1 on Cross Road by 
the Water Treatment Plant is so low. There is a leak in the dam and 
ODNR has requested that we dewater the Reservoir until we get it to the 
level that the leak will stop. This will give the Village time to have an 
engineer investigate the situation and design repairs.

   The Barnesville Memorial Park will be coming alive with the arrival of 
warmer weather. Baseball will be starting in March and the swimming 
pool will be opening May 25th along with many other activities. The 
Independence Day celebration is scheduled for Saturday July 6th with a 
rain date of Saturday July 13th.
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Barnesville Sidewalk Replacement Loan Progam
Barnesville Village Council is offering a loan program to 
residents in an effort to replace deteriorated sidewalks. The 
program offers zero percent loans to replace the walks that 
travel parallel with Village streets and will include curbs and 
driveway aprons. The village will select and pay the contractor 
and then send a monthly invoice to the property owner. All 
rules, regulations, and specifications of the village will be 
followed. Applicants must have not had any delinquent water 
bills over the past 24 months, unpaid Village Income taxes, or 
unpaid fines. 

Contact Village Administrator Roger Deal at 740-425-1880 with questions about the program or 
residents may email to admin@barnesvilleohio.com. Applications are available at the Barnesville Water 
Department at 126 E. Church St., Barnesville, OH.

Spring time is the perfect time to ensure your property is in 
shape and abiding by the property maintenance code chapter 
1381. Property owners are reminded to adhere to this code. 
Every premises and structure shall be maintained in good repair 
and kept free of all nuisances, health, safety, and fire hazards, 
unsanitary conditions and abate the same. Buildings should be 
maintained to be weather and water tight and free of 
deterioration. Inoperable vehicles shall be stored within fully 
enclosed buildings or other locations not exposed to public
view, or shall be removed from the premises. Whoever violates this section will be served with a 
30-day notice to abate.

Now is also a good time to ensure lawn care equipment is in working order. If you typically hire 
someone to mow for you, it is also a good time to check with them or find a company to mow your 
property. That way when the grass begins to grow, everything will be in order to keep your property 
and lawn in compliance.

Spring Cleaning Reminders



The Village of Barnesville is an Equal Opportunity Employer and a drug-free workplace
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The Village of Barnesville has employment opportunities available.
To View current listing visit: barnesvilleohio.com/jobs

General Laborer (Seasonal) -

General Laborer (Seasonal) -

Police Officer (Full-Time) - 

The Village of Barnesville is accepting applications for seasonal positions for the Park and 
Cemetery Departments. Applicants must be at least 16 years of age. These positions include 
general laborers for mowing of cemeteries and all village properties as well as lifeguards and 
concession workers for the park. Applications may be obtained at the Barnesville Water 
Department Office, 126 East Church St., or online at 
https://barnesville.aidaform.com/application

The Village of Barnesville is accepting applications for seasonal positions for the Cemetery 
Department.  Applicants must be at least 16 years of age. These positions include general 
laborers for mowing of cemeteries and all village properties.Applications may be obtained at 
the Barnesville Water Department Office, at 126 East Church St., or on-line at 
https://barnesville.aidaform.com/application

The Village of Barnesville Police Department is seeking one candidate for the position of Full 
Time Police Officer. The Village of Barnesville Police Department is a full time 24/7 department 
and has a coverage area that consists of approximately 5,000 citizens. The department has a 
K9 Unit, SRO Program, positions for advancement, benefits, etc. The department prides itself 
on the relationship that has been built not only with the community but neighboring agencies 
and organizations as well. As a member of the Village of Barnesville Police Department you will 
be expected to professionally and efficiently execute the duties of a Police Officer. Other 
expectations include having respect for those you serve, your co-workers and superiors, 
yourself, being team oriented, and having pride in what you do, the department, and the 
community. Requirements for the position include possessing a valid operator’s license and 
current OPOTA certificate. Candidates will be subject to a background check and drug screen. If 
you are interested or would like more information please contact Chief Rocky Sirianni at (740) 
425-1976, Email Address, or stop at the department located at 132 North Arch Street, 
Barnesville, Ohio 43713. Apply online: https://barnesville.aidaform.com/application
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Staying Connected
Program

Village Council Meeting Schedule 2024
Council Meetings are open to the public. Meeting schedule is available at the Fiscal Office, will be posted 
outside Council Chambers and is available online at www.barnesvilleohio.com. Council Meetings are held 
every other Monday at 7:00 PM at the Municipal Building in Council Chambers, 132 N Arch St, Barnesville, 
OH. The public is welcomed to attend.

Council Meetings are open to the public. Meeting schedule is available at the Fiscal Office, posted outside Council 
Chambers and is available online at www.barnesvilleohio.com. Council Meetings are held every other Monday at 7:00 
PM at the Municipal Building in Council Chambers, 132 N Arch St, Barnesville, OH. The public is welcomed to attend.

• March 11
• March 25
• April 8
• April 22
• May 6
• May 20
• June 3

• June 17
• July 1
• July 15
• July 29
• August 12
• August 26
• September 9

• September 23
• October 7
• October 21
• November 4
• November 18
• December 2
• December 16
• December 30

*Denotes Tuesday due to Holidays

2024 Village of Barnesville 
Observed Holidays

Village Offices will be closed the following 
dates in 2024 in observance to holiday -  
Public Safety Offices will remain open:

March 29, 2024 - Good Friday
May 27, 2024 - Memorial Day

July 4, 2024 - Independence Day
September 2, 2024 - Labor Day

October 14, 2024 - Columbus Day
November 11, 2024 - Veteran’s Day

November 27, 2024 - Offices Close at Noon
November 28, 2024 - Thanksgiving Day

December 24, 2024 - Offices Close at Noon
December 25, 2024 - Christmas Day
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Barnesville Independence 
Day Celebration

Save to the date for the annual Independence Day 
Celebration to be held at Barnesville Memorial Park 

on Saturday, July 6, 2024, fireworks at dusk. Rain 
date is set for Saturday, July 13, 2024. More 

information and listing of activities to be announced 
closer to time! Firework donations accepted 

payable to “Fireworks Fund” send to: Barnesville 
Park, 130 Fair Street, Barnesville, OH 43713.

On Sunday, February 11, 2024 the Barnesville Fire and EMS 
conducted a training session on vehicle extrication. Drills such as 
these enable department personnel to remain agile and responsive 
when responding to a true emegency.

Barnesville PD Cruisers 
Equipped with LifeVac

The Barnesville Police Department cruisers are now equipped with a 
life-saving tool called LifeVac, thanks to a grant from the South Central 
Power Company Foundation. LifeVac is a simple airway clearance device that 
can be used on adults and children, requires only seconds to use, and can be 
administered by anyone in a choking emergency. These devices are now 
placed in each cruiser of the police department and will be utilized during 
choking emergencies. The Police Department is thankful for the grant from 
South Central Power Company Foundation for providing us this life saving 
tool.
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Barnesville residents, age 18 and older, with 
earned income are required to file a Village 
income tax return annually. The Village of 

Barnesville contracts with the Regional Income 
Tax Agency (R.I.T.A) to administer income tax 

collections. As with federal and state, the local tax 
deadline is Monday, April 15, 2024. Please submit 

your income tax return electronically by visiting 
www.ritaohio.com or by mailing your completed 
Form 37. Taxpayers that have moved outside the 

village limits or are retired receiving only 
retirement income, must notify RITA by 
completing an Individual Declaration of 

Exemption Form located at www.ritaohio.com.

Contractor & Building Permits Required
Completing a project this year? You may need to obtain a building permit 
with the Village. Any time you are building or remodeling commercial or 
residential property within the Village of Barnesville Corporation limit you 
must first obtain a building permit. This gives you legal permission form the 
Village to begin construction work or demolition. These permits must be 
obtained BEFORE your project can begin. Contractors are also required to 
obtain a permit with the Village prior to doing contractor work within the 
Village Corporation Limit. These permits can be obtained from the Fiscal 
Office at the Municipal Building, 132 N Arch St, Barnesville on the 2nd floor. 
Permit application forms can be found on the Village Website 
www.barnesvilleohio.com on the Fiscal Office page or by clicking on the 
forms button on the homepage. If you have any questions about building or 
contractor permits you may contact the Fiscal Office 740-425-3444.
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Barnesville Mayor's Court
bond schedule is now available 

online. Fines, fees and bonds 
have been updated and went 

into effect March 1, 2024.

www.BarnesvilleOhio.com

Follow the Barnesville Area 
Chamber of Commerce Facebook 

page for more information about the 
upcoming Fun in the Ville events!

facebook.com/barnesvilleohiochamber
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CodeRED Emergency Alert Test Success
The Village of Barnesville successfully tested the CodeRED Emergency 
Alert Notification system on March 1, 2024. This test was only sent to 
residents that reside within the corporation limit of Barnesville. Within 
seconds the village was able to send out 2,807 hone calls, 546 text 
messages, and 191 emails. Along with the alert being posted onto the 
Village Facebook, Twitter, Village Website, and the CodeRED Mobile App.

For those that did not get this test message that live within the village 
limits your encouraged to ensure you are registered for CodeRED and to 
check to see if your information is up-to-date within the database. You 
can do this by texting “BELMONT” to 99411 or go to 
www.alerts.barnesvilleohio.com.

If you would like to take a survey about the CodeRED test you may do so 
by visiting: https://forms.gle/jhXL5ot2dL9qHQNK7 or scan the QR code 
to take a quick survey. Your feedback is appreciated about this test.

Scan the QR code below 
to take the CodeRED 
Emergency Alert Test 

Survey

Barnesville
Park Pool

Opens
May 25, 2024

Pool Hours: 
Monday-Thursday Noon-5:00pm
Friday-Sunday Noon-6:00pm

Pool Passes:
Family Season Pass $125.00
Individual Pass $75.00

For Pool Party Rentals call 
740-425-1172 or 740-425-3012

Moonlight Swims (Every Monday) $1 (any age) to enter from 8-10pm

General Admission:
Students (under 18) $3.00
Adults (18 & over) $4.00
Age 5 & Under Free
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BURN 
BAN IN 
EFFECT

No open burning 
during the 
months of 

March, April, 
May, October 

and November. 
Between the 

hours of: 
6:00AM - 6:00PM

Barnesville Police Awarded 
Grant For AED Machines

The Barnesville Police Department recently was awarded $5,280.00 from 
the Belmont County Enrichment Fund through the Community Foundation 
for the Ohio Valley to purchase Automated External Defibrillators (AED) 
Machines for the patrol cruisers to better response to sudden cardiac 
arrest calls. AED machines are portable devices that can deliver an 
electric shock through the chest to the heart when it detects abnormal 
rhythm and changes the rhythm back to normal. AEDs help those who are 
having sudden cardiac arrest, which occurs suddenly when the heart stop 
beating regularly. AEDs can reduce the risk of death from a cardiac arrest 
event to help restore the hearts rhythm. 
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Facebook Stats:

Barnesville Village Council is offering a loan program to residents in an effort to replace 
deteriorated sidewalks. The program offers zero percent loans to replace the walks that travel 
parallel with Village streets and will include curbs and driveway aprons. The village will select and 
pay the contractor and then send a monthly invoice to the property owner. All rules, regulations, 
and specifications of the village will be followed. Applicants must have not had any delinquent 
water bills over the past 24 months, unpaid Village Income taxes, or unpaid fines. Contact Village 
Administrator Roger Deal at 740-425-1880 with questions about the program or residents may 
email to admin@barnesvilleohio.com. Applications are available at the Barnesville Water 
Department at 126 E. Church St., Barnesville, OH.

Sidewalk Replacement Loan ProgramSidewalk Replacement Loan ProgramSidewalk Replacement Loan Program(as of June 2023)(as of June 2023)(as of June 2023)

REMINDER:
Golf cart shall be permitted 
between April 1st through 

October 31st each year. Golf Carts 
are not permitted to be operated 

on the roadwayws between 
November 1st-April 31st

REMINDER:
Golf cart shall be permitted 
between April 1st through 

October 31st each year. Golf Carts 
are not permitted to be operated 

on the roadwayws between 
November 1st-April 31st

Ohio Total Solar Eclipse
On Monday, April 8, 2024 a total solar eclipse will cross North America, passing over Mexico, the 
United States, and Canada. On this date, people within 124-mile wide band in the State of Ohio will 
experience a total solar eclipse. This will be an exciting celestial event and we want all to enjoy the 
day safely. 

Areas in Ohio that are outside of the path of totality will experience a partial eclipse. Barnesville is 
outside of the path but will experience 97% totality. A total solar eclipse is a rare spectacular event. 
On average, one happens somewhere on the Earth only once every 1.5 years. Only 21 total solar 
eclipses have crossed the lower 48 states in the entire existence of the United States.

The last total solar eclipse visible in Ohio was in 1806. The next total solar eclipse for Ohio is the 
year 2099. 

A solar eclipse occurs when the moon casts its shadow on the Earth as it passes between the 
Earth and the Sun. A total solar eclipse occurs when the moon appears to totally obscure the Sun.

Safety is the number one priority when viewing a total solar eclipse. It's never safe to look directly 
at the sun's rays, even if the sun is partially obscured. The only safe way to look directly at a 
partially eclipsed sun is through special-purpose solar filters, such as eclipse glasses or hand-held 
solar viewers. Be sure you're familiar with solar eclipse safety tips.
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Barnesville Shamrock Cheerleaders on
2024 OVAC 3A Champions with Highest Score, 

National Champion title,  2024 National High School 
Cheerleading Championship Varsity Non-Building 

Division II Game Day, Traditional National 
Runner-Up, and OASSA Cheer & Dance Division IV 

Non-Building Game Day State Champions! 

Barnesville Shamrock Wrestling Team on winning 
overal team champion at the 2024 70th annual OVAC 
Ron Mauck Tournament and fifth consecutive Class 
3A crown! Also, on bringing home the Div. III State 

Runner-Up Trophy. Congratulations Reese Stephen & 
Skyler King on winning Div. III State Championship!

Park Ballfield 
Schedule

Now Online

The park ballfield schedule is now 
available online. The public may 
now check to see available fields, 

what is scheduled and games.

www.barnesvilleohio.com/ballfields

Save the 
Date 5th Annual Barnesville K-9 Golf Scramble

Fairway River Links Golf Course, Rayland, OH
More information about the scramble will be announced soon! 

For more information or to register a team contact Malorie 
Kubat at 740-238-1153 or by email maloriekubat@gmail.comSaturday, July 27, 2024
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Barnesville Police 
Department
Monday - Friday

9:00 AM - 5:30 PM

740-425-1976

alerts.barnesvilleohio.com

Text "BELMONT" to 
99411 to Sign Up

This registry allows police to 
quickly access vital contact 

information for key holders for 
your home or business during 
alarm drops. Business owners 

with or without alarms are 
encouraged to register. 

Residnets with alarms are 
also encouraged to register 
your information. Be sure if 

changes need made to your 
registry, to submit a new form.

www.police.barnesvilleohio.com
Phone: 740-425-1976

BARNESVILLE 
POLICE DEPT.

Key Holder 
Registry


